



March 18, 2019

CSEA 262 Executive Board c/o Robert Stubbe, President, CSEA 262

Dear Robert,

Thank you for your letter memorializing our conversation surrounding release time for on-campus employee volunteer efforts, as well as your response to my request for a proposal.

Many come to Mt. SAC with limited resources and, as you note in your letter, the Mountie Fresh Food Pantry is a valuable temporary measure to help our students with food insecurities. I want to thank and recognize those CSEA 262 members who have already heeded the call for volunteers.

I have read your proposal and support granting one hour of release time per month for interested staff to assist with the Pantry. I will encourage managers to provide release time while ensuring appropriate staffing levels in their departments. Approval of release time for these activities is not precedent setting.

Sincerely,

William T. Scroggins, Ph.D.

President/CEO

WTS:cn